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25th October, 2018 

 BE SAFE

BE A LEARNER 

BE RESPONSIBLE 

BE RESPECTFUL 

Main Road   CAMBRAI   SA   5353                  
Phone: (08) 85645028                                           

Fax: (08) 85645102 
email: dl.0747_admin@schools.sa.edu.au 

 
 
 
 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 
 
 
 

 

October 
 

Friday 26th  
Loose Parts Day 

 

November 
 

Monday 5th 
Milo Cricket 

 
 Tuesday 6th 

Year 7 Wellbeing Day 
 

Monday 19th ɀ Wednesday 21st  
School Camp to Iron Knob 

 
Friday 30th 

Christmas Tree Festival 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
  

  

Just as I thought, this term is building to be very busy ς full 
of wonderful learning experiences for your children.  
On Wednesday Ms Hoffmann and Ms Reinders took Jorden, 
Madison, Sophie, and Emerson to the regional choir 
performance at Murray Bridge. They had a practise during 
the day and then a public performance at night. From the 
hundreds of children there, our children once again shone. 
There were only 3 solos and Emerson performed two of 
them. Congratulations to you all, and thank you to Ms 
Hoffmann for giving up your own time enabling them to be 
there. 
We are organising the fine details of the camp. A pack will 
come home containing info about what to take/not to take, 
food and departure times etc. It is great that most children 
are coming and yet once again, a huge thank you to the 
parents who have volunteered and the staff who are leaving 
their families to fend for themselves so children can have a 
once-in-a-life-time experience. 
On Wednesday we thanked our amazing volunteers who 
come in, helping out in a whole range of ways. 
Unfortunately some could not be there so I just want 
everyone to know how much their efforts and time is 
appreciated. We are an amazing school because of the 
people who are here. The grounds, the canteen, in the 
classrooms - it is the time you give that makes a difference. 
From all of us ς Thankyou. 
We will be commemorating Remembrance Day on Friday 
the 9th of November. We will be holding a service in the park 
and inviting all community members to attend. The children 
have been busy sewing a banner and poppies to display and 
we are making a metal cross, made as a permanent 
reminder of how important peace is to all of us. Once again 
we will place flowers on any servƛŎŜƳŜƴΩǎ ƎǊŀǾŜǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ 
cemetery to show ς ΨǿŜ Řƻ ƴƻǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘΩΦ 
¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ƻǳǊ ΨtǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴ bƛƎƘǘΩ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ моth of 
December in the STEAM room. We will be having a family 
BBQ, some Christmas Carols and songs and the presentation 
of certificates and medals. We will take this as an 
ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǎŀȅ ƎƻƻŘōȅŜ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ȅŜŀǊ тΩǎ ŀƴŘ ƭƻƻƪ ōŀŎƪ ƻƴ 
their time here at Cambrai. Put this date in your diary. 
   



FROM THE PRINCIPAL ɉÃÏÎÔȣɊ 
 

When I think of all we do that is over and above just teaching curriculum, I am again reminded that at 
Cambrai, we teach children ς individuals ς with different personalities and needs. We go withƻǳǘ άǎǘǳŦŦέ 
so we can have an extra teacher and really small classes. The other day I had the whole school and I told 
them that in most schools they would be 1 class. How much teacher time would they get? How well can 
that teacher know every child ς as an individual - their strengths, their needs. We provide opportunities 
I certainly never had at school. In addition to that, our academic results are well above ΨƭƛƪŜΩ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦ ²Ŝ 
consistently perform hƛƎƘƭȅΦ ¢ƘƻǎŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿƘƻ ƴŜŜŘ ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŀƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ΨƻƴŜ ǇƭŀƴǎΩ ŘŜǘŀƛƭƛƴƎ 
how the curriculum is adapted to them. It is so disappointing that it does not seem to matter how hard 
we work , how many positives there are, how lucky children are to come here - these are rarely 
acknowledged. It would be lovely if the great things were seen as easily as we seem to see the odd 
negative.  
 

Michele Holloway 
 

FROM THE OFFICE 
 

Below is a copy of the proposed Materials and Services Charges for 2019.  If you have any questions, 
please contact the Front Office on 8564 5028.  The Materials and Services Charges will be discussed at 
the Governing Council Meeting on 26th November at 6:30pm at the Oval house. 

 

 

 



PLAYGROUP 
 
 

 
 

Welcome back to all our families in term 4. 
Theme:  Australian Animals ς Echidna. 

 
Learning Outcome 2:  Children are connected with and contribute to their world. 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
                                       
 
 
 
 
 
                                 Nicole reading our story  
                                 Ψ9ŎƘƛŘƴŀ WƛƳ ǿŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ ŀ {ǿƛƳΩΦ 

 
 

 

 

NEW HATS ARE HERE 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Sizes 
Small ð Medium ð Large 

 
Available from the school front office  

$5.00 
EACH 
 



 

 

 

 

Everyone is invited to attend  

/ŀƳōǊŀƛ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ 
Remembrance Day Service 

to be held at 
Cambrai Park 

on Friday 9th November, 2018 
                 at 10.15 am 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Do you have an event that you would like to advertise, or a garage 
sale, or a lost dog/cat?? or anything that you think might be of 

interest to the local community ς then this is your page to advertise 

them.  Please email nicole.schirmer208@schools.sa.edu.au 
 

mailto:nicole.schirmer208@schools.sa.edu.au


 

 

 

 
Service times ς Cambrai 
28th October ς 10am Parish Picnic at 
Cambrai Sportsground ς Pooled Lunch 
4th November ς 9:30am ς Sunday 
School 
Service Times ς Sedan 
28th October ς 10am Parish Picnic at 
Cambrai Sportsground ς Pooled Lunch 
4th November ς 9:30am 
 

 
SEWING CLUB 

Wednesday mornings from 9am to 
1pm in the Home Economics Room 
at Cambrai Primary School. During 
School Terms 
 

YOGA / PILATES 
Monday at 6pm, at the Cambrai Primary School ς 

Multi Purpose Room 
$15 per session 

Contact Jodi on 0417 806 195 for more 
information 

5ƛŘ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŜ άhǾŀƭ IƻǳǎŜέ ŀǘ /ŀƳōǊŀƛ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ōƻƻƪŜŘ ŦǊŜŜ 
of charge for events, such as meetings.  For more information or to book the 

άhǾŀƭ IƻǳǎŜέΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ŏƻƴǘact Front Office on 85645028 

 

Red Cross Family Store 

Opening Hours 

Wednesday, Thursday, Friday and 

Sunday.  From 10am to 4pm 
 

Cambrai Agriculture Museum 

Kings Road, Cambrai 

Open the first Sunday of each month 

From 11am to 3pm 

 

CAMBRAI CRICKET CLUB 

A Grade 

27/10  vs Gumeracha at Gumeracha 

3/11  vs Palmer at Cambrai 

B Grade 

27/10  vs Gumeracha at Cambrai 

3/11  vs Palmer at Palmer 

Junior Cricket 

26/10  vs Lobethal at Lobethal 

2/11 vs Lenswood at Lenswood 

FRIDAY NIGHT MEALS AT CAMBRAI 
SPORTSGROUND 

1st Friday of each month. 
Meals from 6:30. Cost $12 

Bar open from 6pm. 
Next Tea is Friday2nd November 

 



               
 
 
 

 



       
 

 

 

     
 


